
 Secondary Principal’s Report 
 Monday, April 10 

 You can tell that Spring has arrived!  Not only because Mother can’t make up her mind whether 
 to allow the Spring weather and temperatures to come.   Spring sports season has begun and it 
 will be the annual sprint to the end of the school year.  We have had a very busy month since 
 the last Board meeting. 

 March 20 _ RPAC Instrumental Clinic 
 March 21 - ACT for Juniors 
 March 22 - Inter High Day 
 March 23 - Senior Field Trip to Norton Correctional Facility. 
 March 25 - Prom 
 March 29 - State Tornado Drill 
 March 29 - 31 = FFA State Convention 
 April 1 - 5th-8th Music Contest and National History Day Competition 
 April 2 - 4 = FCCLA State Convention 
 April 5 - Math Curriculum Mapping 
 April 12 - FFA Field Day 
 April 13 - National Honor Society Induction and High School Concert 
 April 14 - McCook Paint In 
 April 18 - APS Junior HIgh Track Invitational 
 April 19 - Jim Mather Track Invitational 
 April 20 - District Music 
 April 22 - Arapahoe Teammates Chapter - Husker Spring Game 
 April 24 - 26 = NSCAS Spring Testing 
 April 25 - FCCLA Installation 
 April 26 - Senior Sneak Trip 
 April 27 - RPAC Golf and Track 
 April 29 - APS Music Boosters trip to Omaha 
 May 1-6 = Teacher Appreciation Week 
 May 1 - Athletic Boosters Athletic Awards Night at Ella Missing 
 May 3 - Spanish Play 
 May 5 - Honors Awards Assembly (changed from evening to afternoon) & FFA Chapter Banquet 

 This week, Mrs. Breinig and Mrs. Helms have been working with our students to get their 
 classes scheduled for next year.   The students are excited for the new Woods Class offering, 
 as  well as the Mechatronics.    It was nice that our two science positions are filled, although we 
 will be looking for someone to come in and do a semester of teaching until Miss Gunderson 
 arrives in the Spring. To be able to fill our instrumental position is a real bonus. We will continue 
 to look for a way to cover our open Spanish position.   I will be working on next year’s Activity 
 calendar.I am very appreciative of all the time and effort the APS staff has put into providing our 
 students the opportunities to compete in the activities they enjoy. 


